
 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

An online meeting was held on 24th October, 2020 in which Prof. 
P.C. Joshi, the Acting Vice Chancellor of the University of Delhi, 
addressed the Heads and Deans of the University Departments and 
Faculties, and the Principals of the Colleges. Prof. Suman Kundu, 
Director, South Campus, Dr. Balaram Pani, Dean of Colleges and Dr. 
Vikas Gupta, Registrar also attended this meeting. The team outlined the 
diverse ongoing activities being undertaken at the University and its 
colleges in the present context, and reiterated that all academic and 
administrative work, including recruitment, promotions, admissions, 
examinations and teaching were progressing well and as per stipulated 
timelines. The team also communicated its earnest intent of according 
due importance to nurturing the research culture at the University, as 
this has always been its distinctive hallmark, and ensuring that its 
status as an Institution of Eminence is reinforced through multifarious 
academic and research engagements.  
 

The team summarized the multiplicity of initiatives which were to 
be executed in the near future, and highlighted that all interviews which 
had been scheduled for the recruitment of teaching staff and promotions 
shall progress as per plan. The 3rd cut off list for admissions to various 
undergraduate courses has been released as well. The appointment of 
Prof. Dinabandhu Sahoo, Department of Botany, as the Director of the 
Cluster Innovation Centre was also announced.   
 

The team iterated its resolve to ensure the smooth and unhindered 
functioning of the esteemed University, and sought the cooperation and 
participation of the entire University fraternity in this endeavor.         
Prof. Joshi expressed his confidence in the tenacity and merit of the 
University and its constituents to take the distinguished institution to 
greater heights. 
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